
24 November 2023 

Newsletter                       
Learning for Life …to be the best you can be                                                   

“Let your Light shine”            Matthew 5:16 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It has been a busy fortnight in school and time seems to be passing very quickly.  It has been 
lovely to welcome families into school to see our children’s learning and there are lots more 
opportunities coming up as we move towards the end of term. 

As we all know, keeping our children safe online is really difficult in the world of new Apps 
and technology. It is so hard to stay a step ahead of our children and to know the best ways 
to help them stay safe online. To help you support your children, we have organised         
workshops with the NSPCC to provide tips and hints for supporting your children to stay safe 
online. The workshops will involve parents from other schools but you don’t need to have your 
camera on and you are able to just sit and listen. The Zoom details are included in the    
Newsletter. Both workshops are the same so you only need to attend one and we really hope 
you will find them useful. We will also have more updates on online safety throughout the 
year. If there are any topics in particular which you would like us to cover, please let me 
know. 
 
Have a lovely weekend  

 

 

 

Mrs Laura Watts 
Executive Headteacher 
Lighthouse Foundation 

 

Key Dates 
 

Wednesday 29 November, Y5/6 Tag rugby tournament,  St Mary’s, Roughton 
Thursday 30 November,  Horse Chestnut Class visit to Time & Tide Museum 
Wednesday 6 December, Horse Chestnut Class wreath making 1 . 30-2.30 

Friday 8 December, Christmas Jumper day 
Friday 8 December, Oak Class wreath making 1 . 30-2.30pm 

Monday 11 December, Christmas raffle tickets on sale after school 
Wednesday 13 December, Maple Class Nativity,  2pm in the hall 

Wednesday 13 December, Christmas lunch day 
Friday 15 December, Author Kevin Crossley Holland visiting  

Monday 18 December,  No afterschool Clubs this week 
Monday 18 December, Whole School trip to The Hippodrome Circus 
Tuesday 19 December, Christmas Carols at St.  Mary’s church, 2pm 

Tuesday 19 December,   Friends’ Christmas raffle draw  
Wednesday 20 December, School Disco 3. 15-5.30pm 

Wednesday 20 December, Last day of term 



Horse Chestnut Family Learning 

Horse chestnut had a wonderful afternoon preparing soup with their families. We chopped, 
peeled and grated. I have loved sharing this learning with all of you and appreciate your  
support. We look forward to wreath making soon. 

 

NSPCC Stay safe online workshops 
 
Topic: NSPCC online safety workshop 
Time: Nov 27, 2023, 07:00 PM London 
  
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81329064133?pwd=AbBKnoBMd8xOnkAXlQ1rOQLnKtYoj0.1 
  
Meeting ID: 813 2906 4133 
Passcode: 495769 
 
Topic: NSPCC online safety workshop 
Time: Dec 6, 2023, 06:00 PM London 
  
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/82927173226?pwd=zxCusYuAQAY7YYFbtpaz829jSA1Hhx.1 
  
Meeting ID: 829 2717 3226 
Passcode: 446474 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81329064133?pwd=AbBKnoBMd8xOnkAXlQ1rOQLnKtYoj0.1
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/82927173226?pwd=zxCusYuAQAY7YYFbtpaz829jSA1Hhx.1


Christmas Lunch 
This years Christmas Lunch will be on Wednesday 13 December.  We have attached the 
online link to the booking form with this email and it can also be accessed on the school 
website.  Please could you complete the form by 9am on Monday 4 December.  Cheese or 
ham school packed lunch will also be available on that day too but no jacket potatoes. 

Afterschool Clubs 
We will be sending the online club booking form out with our next newsletter. As from the 
beginning of January Wednesday Football Club will change to Gymnastics. 
If your child decides they no longer want to attend a club, could you please let the school 
office know. Thank you. 

Wreath Making  
Horse Chestnut Wednesday 6 December, Oak Friday 8 December 
Oak and Horse Chestnut will be wreath making very soon and parents are welcome to join 
us. Please start thinking about the resources you will bring to decorate these. We will    
provide wire, the wreath itself and glue guns. All other decorations need to be provided by 
yourselves. Ideas are pine cones, greenery, ribbon etc.  Do let us know if you have any  
questions. 

Trip Reminders 
A reminder that Horse Chestnut Class are going to the Time and Tide Museum on Thursday 
30 November. 

Hippodrome 
A reminder that consent slips and medical forms need to be returned to school by Monday 
4 December if you have not already done so,  thank you.  

Pupil Awards 
The last few week’s Stars are  Bobby, Ivy B, Joey, Tobias, Isabella  and Sidney.   
Well done to you all! 

Friends’ News 

Friends’ will be holding a Christmas Raffle this year with lots of fabulous prizes. Raffle 
tickets will be on sale after school each day from  Monday 11 December on the playground.  
The Raffle draw will be on Tuesday 19 December in the school hall straight  after the Carol 
Service, all are very welcome and free refreshments will be provided. 

Christmas Disco 

Friends’ will be holding a Christmas disco on Wednesday 20 December 3.15-5.30. Your child 
has had a copy of the disco letter sent home with them today.  The closing date for buying 
a ticket is Wednesday 13 December.  Children will be allowed to come in to school in their 
disco clothes on that day. 

Christmas Post 

The ‘Postbox’ will be in the entrance hall from Monday 4 December.  If your child  
wishes to send Christmas cards, please help them to write names clearly on the  envelopes 
with the name of the class, so we can ensure all cards are delivered to the correct child. 
Year 6 are kindly going to be our post-delivery people this year! 

Author visit 
We are so pleased that our author Kevin Crossley Holland has rearranged his visit and will 
be   spending the 15th of December with the children. He will be talking about the life of a  
writer as well as working with the children in writing workshops.  

He will be bringing books to school at a reduced price. He has written books many set in 
Norfolk and has recently won a medal for his book ‘Storm’.  



Site Safety during icy weather conditions 
Please be careful to stay to the gritted areas when approaching school in the morning. The 
following areas will be gritted during a cold snap: 
Rear of the school—from the gate, along the path to the playground. 
Front of school—from gate, across playground, up the stairs and along the ramp. There will 
be a coned pathway across the playground. 

Road Closure 
We have been advised by the Highways  and Transport Department that there will be a 
road closure near Manor Cottage, The Street, Happisburgh,  on 27 November 9.30-15.30. 
This is due to work being carried out by Openreach. 

Flu Immunisations Catch up Clinics 
Catch up clinics will be offered for children who were absent on 20 November.  Further 
information to follow. 

Children in Need - Friday 17 November 
The amount raised last Friday for Children In Need was £77.55.  Thank you to everybody 
who donated. 

Christmas Jumper Day 
Christmas jumper day will be on Friday 8 December. We are asking that children bring in a 
donation for Save The Children. Thank you 

Monzu pizza 
Monzu pizza will not be here next Thursday, but hope to be back in the Spring. 








